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David Kitson  

1/55 Russell Street  

Gosford  2250 

 

Mob 043 227 1110 

 

 

Paul Hickey        2 October 2012 

General Manager 

Ballina Shire Council 

 

 

Attention: Matthew Wood 

 

Re: Draft Amendment No. 108 to Ballina Local Environmental Plan 2011 

       Resevoir Site, Lennox Head. 

 

 

Dear Matthew 

 

I confirm receipt of your telephone advice of advice of 28 September 2012, as the land 

owner of Lot 1 DP 878933, corner of North Creek Road & Henderson Lane, Lennox 

Head, that you are reviewing the progress of the above matter.  

 

I wish to confirm that we have undertaken and completed the following studies in respect 

to our land: 

 

o Contamination Investigations. As you would be aware, the investigations indicated 

areas of contamination from past agricultural practices. In addition to the 

investigations, we have also completed the work necessary to remediate the site to the 

requirements of Council and the EPA. The remediation report was lodged with 

Council in December 2011 and signed off by Council in February this year.  

o Geotechnical Investigations – completed August 2012. 

 

Further studies will be commissioned in the near future to complete the necessary 

documentation for the planning proposal over our land to be completed.  

 

It should be noted that the Condon Family have also expended significant monies on 

studies and consultants and have an intention to either complete the planning proposal 

themselves or to on-sell the land to a party that will.  

 

Clearly, Council active support is important for the continued investment in the planning 

proposal.  
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It is request that Council continue to support this planning proposal by submitting a case 

that the deadlines for the completion of the planning proposal imposed by the Department 

be waived on the basis that.  

 

o The significant investment that has and is occurring towards the completion of the 

necessary studies and investigations.  

 

o The long term strategic planning for the land.  

 

o The unnecessary time and cost involved in restarting the process for no good reason.   

 

 

Your support in respect of this request is appreciated.  

 

Your sincerely  

 

 

 

 

David Kitson 

 

 

 


